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1) Mayor and Council presented the February 2022 Community Enhancement Award to 

Teresa Stanley, 614 Seventh Street.  

 

2) Authorized the purchase of six (6) to eight (8) display cases for the Museum in the 

amount of $10,000 plus shipping.  Payment will be from the ARPA funds already 

budgeted for The Railroad Museum/Welcome Center. 

 

3) Approved a request from the Shenandoah Volunteer Fire Company to accept their 

elected officers for 2022. The elected officers are as follows: President: Ikey Parks, 

Vice President: Billy Foltz, Secretary: Shane Clem, Treasurer: David Huffman, 

Chaplain: Eddie Vaughan, Chief: Dustin Lucas, Assistant Chief: James Williams, 

Captain: David Huffman, First Lt.: Zack Wells, Second Lt.: Dylan Hensley, Third 

Lt.: Ian Rudolph, Chief Truck Driver: Lester Hensley, EMS Officer: Dustin Lucas, 

Chief Fire Warden: Billy Foltz, Wardens: Bobby Comer, Sr., Bobby Comer, Jr., and 

Joe Stover.  Mayor and Council thanked the volunteers for their service. 

 

4) Received a flyer stating the Shenandoah Computer Center will be closing permanently 

on February 11, 2022.  Beginning March 1, 2022, the services provided at the 

computer center, such as photo printing, copying, printing services and laminating will 

be available at The Railroad Museum/Welcome Center (Old Mill Building) 507 First 

Street, Shenandoah, VA 22849.  The Shenandoah Community Library will have 

computers for public use, and they also provide free WiFi.  There is also free WiFi 

located on First Street from the trailer parked beside Boxcar Deli.  

 

5) Received the January 2022 Vehicle Gas Logs for review. 

 

6) Received a thank you card from Stephanie Dean, the January 2022 recipient of the 

Community Enhancement Award. 

 

7) Approved Mountain Moving LLC to pick up and deliver free office furniture donated 

to the Town from a bank that had closed in Louisa, VA in the amount of $1,825.20.  

Amount to be transferred from the General Capital Improvement account to the 

General Fund Checking account. 

 

8) Voted to recommend Jennifer Bowling, Jonathan Comer, Brenda Haggett, Matt 

Queen, and Ian Rudolph to the Page County Circuit Court to serve terms on the Town 

of Shenandoah Board of Zoning Appeals. 

 

9) Heard Blauch Brothers had been in Town to camera sewer lines to assess problems.  

Blauch Brothers will report back to let the Mayor and Council know if relining is an 

option or replacement will be needed of those sewer lines. 

 

10) Heard the former crewman of the USS Shenandoah (AD-44) have donated numerous 
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rare items to be displayed at The Railroad Museum/Welcome Center. 

 

11) Heard the Shenandoah Heritage Association will be meeting on February 17
th

 at 7:00 

p.m. at Stevens Cottage to plan the Memorial Festival.  Everyone is welcome and 

volunteers are needed!  If anyone is interested in heading up a motorcycle show, attend 

the meeting or contact Nancy Karnes (540) 742-1141. 

 

 
 


